CHIEF'S REPORT APRIL 2016

3 recruits finished the Upper Valley recruit Academy. Nikkole Jones, David Westergard, Marisha
Robinson.

Live fire training was held at the end of the Academy and 5 other personnel besides the recruits
participated.

Chief Lamar attended the CCFD 3 appreciation dinner and was thanked for all the support LWFR
provides to CCFD3.

26 people attended the NCWCA dinner at the Old Mill Café.
We will be changing the Academy to the Fall and EMT class to the Winter timeframe.

We have asked Wayne Senter the Executive Director of the WA State Fire Chief to hold a Leadership
class May 10 in Leavenworth dinner at 5, class from 6-10. Officers, staff and Commissioners are invited
to attend.

We have a structure to burn off River Road beginning the process to follow all applicable rules.

Marlene and Terri attended the Support Division Conference in Leavenworth last week. 5 members
helped with the “casino night”.

LDH was delivered yesterday we are waiting on reducers and appliances and we should be able to re-
contact WSRB we in operation.

Nason View subdivision is applying to be included in the Fire District.

Two firefighters attended the Haz Mat Operations Class, three firefighters attended the Instructor |
class, two firefighters are attending the OTEP evaluator’s class, Chief Lamar will be attending the WA
State Fire Chiefs conference, and 4 members completed advanced first aid and CPR.

B-94 is nearing completion.
We are still waiting on the hospital to back with us. Adding costs to our presentation for CCFD 3 and 6.
Swift water seasonal meeting will be held with CCSO next month.

GWEMS training support personnel will be here in May to assist us with a better understanding of the
DOH process.

Phil Strong has officially retired (resigned).
Stortz valve on E-94 will need replacing.

Pump tests scheduled for June 8 and 9. Still waiting to hear about hose testing.



Yard sale plans are being formulated. Boundary line adjustment ?
State Park has approached us about summer safety programs at amphitheater.
Seven members will be attending the WA State Firefighter Conference in Wenatchee June 3,4,5.
Smoke detector program is very successfull
Wildfire Assessments will begin soon.
Lt Foley has been very busy with IT “stuff”.
Corner stakes at Sta 94 will go in this week.
MAT
Terri will be out of office Apr 19-25 and 16-19.

Safety Day scheduled for 28 May 2016.

Mike Malland and Ryan Holliday have both started their respective career academies.



